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Dear Parents and Students,

Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year! I am looking forward to a year in Science that “hits like a hurricane” and “explodes like a volcano”! Below is a list of rules and expectations and grading procedures.

The students are expected to:

-  Be in assigned seat on time.
· Bring all necessary supplies to class (book, binder with pockets and dividers, pencil, homework, and daily planner)

· Check the boards upon entering the classroom, if a warm-up is listed, begin working on it immediately.
· Write down assignments in his/her daily planner.  The assignments are listed on the board every day.

· Turn all completed assignments in on time. Make sure your name is on it. Place the assignments into the proper tray on the counter by my desk. 

· Respect others and their materials.

· Raise hand and wait to be recognized before speaking unless the instructional activity indicates otherwise.

· Clean up work area and help clean and organize any lab materials used that day. 

· REMEMBER the bell does not dismiss you from the class, the teacher does.  Do not start packing up if the teacher or another student is speaking when the clock changes to the ending time.  Wait patiently until the teacher dismisses you.

· Simply remember:  Respect yourself, respect others and take responsibility for your own actions.
Breaking any one of these rules can be potentially disruptive in the classroom.  If a student fails to meet any of these rules or expectations on a regular basis parents will be notified.
The students will be assessed in a number of ways throughout the year.  Formative assessments include quizzes, short answer essays, reflection responses and homework assignments.  Quizzes will be given approximately every one to two weeks.  Homework assignments are given approximately two to three times a week and will be graded on completion and spot checked for accuracy. Many of these assignments are actually in class work that was not completed. Missing or late assignments will greatly affect a student’s grade. Late assignments will be worth 30-50% less than the original total.  Daily assignments are listed on the board and should be written in the student’s daily planner.  Students that are absent (excused) are responsible to get their homework immediately upon their return.  Make sure to check the 6th grade calendar - many times you can get all the information you need from there – copies of assignments are many times available as well. Students will be allowed as many days as they were absent to turn that homework in.  If a student is absent for an extended time, accommodations will be made accordingly.  Students will also have a daily warm-up section of their binder. After approximately 10 entries, students will be given a short quiz that covers the topics and they may use their warm-ups (in other words, it’s an open-note quiz. My room will be open on Tuesdays and Thursdays at lunch for help with new material or catching up.
The students will also be given major tests or assessments after each unit.  These might be in the form of a project, formal lab write-up, group presentation or written exam.  These assessments will count for 45% of their grade.  Lastly, students will be graded on class and lab participation intermittently throughout the semester. The rubric for participation is posted in the classroom. Participation will be 10% of the student’s overall grade.
If you have any questions or concerns throughout the year, please email me at Julia.kettner@berkleyschools.org .  This is actually the quickest form of communication; it keeps phone tag to a minimum.  I am looking forward to an exciting year.
-----------------------------------------------------------
Sincerely,

Julia Riley Kettner

___________________________

________________________
Parent signature



Student signature
****This sheet will be returned to the student and should be kept in their binder.

